W-5>.Q

Lane County Board of Commissioners

Bill Dwyer
Bobby Green, Sr.
Faye Hills Stewart

N N
e Anna Marrison
S

Peter Sorenson

February 15, 2006

Mayor Sid Leiken
Springfield City Council
225 Fifth Street
Springfield, OR 97477

Dear Mayor Leiken and City Council Members,

This letter is in reference to the proposed Springfield Justice Center project, which wiil
encompass an area west to east between Pioneer Parkway and 5™ Street, and south to
north between A Street and C Street. As you know, the Carter building at 220 5t Street,
Springfield, is currently leased and occupied by the Central Lane Justice Court.

After review and examination of the four site options currently under consideration, we
have come to the conclusion that the option having the least impact on the County and its
justice court operations is Option #2, as detailed on the City of Springfield website. If
options other than the four currently being considered are presented, an option where the
impact to the County is similar to that of Option #2 would be preferable from the
County’s standpoint, and we would hope that you will take that into consideration.
Additionally, if an option impacting the Central Lane Justice Court is selected, we would
appreciate as much notice as possible to give us ample time to mitigate the impact to the
justice court operations.

Sincerely,

Bill Dwyer, Chair
Lane County Board of Commissioners
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